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Filed Electronically 
 
August 25, 2022 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE, Room 1-A 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Subject: Request for Extension of Time to File Surrender Application, FERC Project 

No. 382 
 
Reference: December 16, 2020 - Letter from Mr. Wayne Allen, Principal Manager, Southern 

California Edison to Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary, Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission, titled, “Proposed Plan and Schedule for Surrender Application FERC 
Project No. 382.”  

 
January 29, 2021 - Letter from Ms. Kim A. Nguyen, Chief Environmental and 
Project Review Branch Division of Hydropower Administration and Compliance, 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission to Mr. James A. Buerkle, Director of 
Generation, Southern California Edison titled, “Plan and Schedule for Filing 
Surrender Application.” 

 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 

By letter dated January 29, 2021, the Environmental and Project Review Branch Division of 
Hydropower Administration and Compliance, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(Commission or FERC) approved Southern California Edison’s (SCE) proposed plan and 
schedule to file a surrender application for the Borel Hydroelectric Project, FERC Project No. 
382 (Project) by January 31, 2023.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to seek a three-month extension of the approved filing date of 
January 31, 2023, to May 1, 2023.  
 
SCE has consulted with stakeholders from federal, state, and local agencies, tribal 
communities, private landowners, and the public to prepare a surrender application which 
includes a detailed decommissioning plan and an accompanying environmental assessment 
report. Additional time for consultation with several tribal communities and land management 
agencies is necessary to provide key feedback on the current decommissioning plan and 
environmental assessment. Additionally, SCE is preparing an environmental justice analysis 
to include in the surrender application. The additional time will allow SCE to further 
collaboration with the external agencies to address any comments received when SCE 
distributes its draft surrender application for review and comment prior to formal filing with 
FERC.  
 
The request for extension has no effect on the Project’s existing license, which does not expire 
until 2046, nor will it have any effect on Project operations. The Project has not operated since 
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2017 when the United States Department of the Army Corps of Engineers, modified its Lake 
Isabella Auxiliary Dam for safety purposes, which required the condemnation and removal of 
critical Project features that provided water to the Project for power generation. 
 
For these reasons, SCE respectfully requests a three-month extension, until May 1, 2023, to file 
its surrender application. 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding this submittal, please contact Meg 
Richardson at 626-238-2902 or mary.m.richardson@sce.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Wayne P. Allen 
Principal Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 03736649-A079-488B-A343-1549F3A2A06C


		2022-08-25T08:23:55-0700
	Digitally verifiable PDF exported from www.docusign.com




